
PRESIDENT HARRY’S NOTES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Rotarians, 
I'm sorry that I couldn't be with you last Thursday night's dinner meeting.  I had a 
commitment on the east coast at the Glamorgan Spring Bay Council - a nice part of 
our island. 
Most of you would know I'm an engineer and so it goes without saying that I like 
facts.  So something different this week. 
Did you know that: 
..Rotary was formed in 1905 
..Rotary's motto is 'Service Above Self' 
..Rotary has 1.22 million members around the world spread over 35,000 clubs (these 
clubs are located in 200 countries and territories across the world.) 
..Our club is in the '9830' District (which covers all of Tasmania).  There are 47 clubs 
in the 9830 District. 
..There are 529 Districts covering the world. (Remember this as there could be a 
prize involved.) 
..Our 9830 District is in the Oceania Zone 8 that covers the whole off Australia, New 
Zealand, East Timor, Papua New Guinea and the Pacific Islands.  And our video 
'People of Action' won 2nd prize in the Zone!! 
I think that might be enough facts.  It goes you show that Rotary has large presence 
across the globe. 
Hope to see you at Thursday's dinner meeting.   
President Harry 
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This Week 8th August 

PDG John Dare 
Rotary Major Projects & the Funding Challenge 

Next Week—15th August 
Catholic Care 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Visit of Assistant Gov-
ernor Brett Williams 

Thursday 22nd August 
 

Rotarians Against  
Malaria  

Annual Conference  
Melbourne 

24th-25th August 
 

Proposed Weekend 
Away—Bicheno 

2nd—4th 
November 2019. 

Bicheno White Sands 
Estate. 

For more information, 
please contact Glenda, 
Les, Kevin or Toni. 

Rotary International 
Conference. 

6th—10th June 2020. 
Honolulu, Hawaii. 
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PHIL NEIJALKE 
IAN SMITH 

DALE LUCK 

BRUCE BURKE 

PAUL FITZPATRICK 

SONIA MORGANTI 
CATHERINE QUARRELL 

GLENDA ILES 

MERRILYN BRIGGS 

GRAEME LEFEVRE 

CRAIG MITCHELL 
KRISTA PREECE 

TERRY CRAWFORD 

TONI BINNS 

BERNADETTE ECHETAMA 

REGALIA  

WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

15TH AUGUST 22ND AUGUST 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

                

4th August—Graham Gough 
5th August—Kathy MacQueen 

7thy August—Cheryl Rollins 

 

Happiness is having a large, loving, caring, close-knit 
family—in another city. 

George Burns. 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS PAUL SWIATKOWSKI DENNIS TULK ANDREW WHITEHEAD 

8TH AUGUST 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 
President Harry 
Thanked all who were able to come to the Hand Over Diner last week 
Noted the passing of Past Presidents Don Fraser and David Dixon 
Welcomed guests Ayumi, Shannon and her parents Jeanette and Craig, as well as Zoe, Graeme Le Fevre's grand-
daughter 
Also noted the conferring of Honorary Membership status on Henry Harris 
PHF conferred on Marti Yates at last week's dinner 
Noted the Paul Harris Sapphire conferred on Merilyn B. by the District 
Secretary Andrea 
There will be photos of Board members next week 
Youth - Lance P 
National Youth Science Forum interviews 4th August.  Any offers of help appreciated. Orientation for successful 
applicants 22nd September 
'Choosing My Career' was held last week - Students were interviewed by various experienced people in a quest 
to find their chosen career 
Service/ Program - Les B 
If any member has an interesting speaker available, please let Les know 
Next week there is a Family games night organised by Ian Smith. Kids meals $11 
Dale L 
Rotary International conference is in Hawaii June next year. A group from the Club would be a good aim. More 
soon. 
Terry C 
Terry's Partner, Cheryl, is still in Hospital - thanks for their well wishes from the Club. Visitors are welcomed 

• Probus - on next Thursday at Heather Hall. 5 Members are going 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING. 
PP Krista Preece: 
Welcomed guests Melissa, and Sue Faulkner. 
Welcomed Rotarian Judith back. 
Treasurer Steve Gordon: 
Explained the new determination of annual dues, and outlined overall budget philosophy. 
Secretary Andrea Bartholemew: 
Board meeting next Thursday. 
AG Brett Williams will be at the club on August 22nd. 
Kings Meadows Club fundraising night on 13th August - Star Theatre - Lion King Movie. 
PP Craig Mitchell: 
RI Conference in Hawaii June 2020 - several confirmed starters - will need to finalise numbers soon. 
Club Service - Les Baxter: 
A questionnaire has been sent around to all members - Les is seeking members input on what are their priorities for 
this year, what should be changed, and other comments. Will be confidential. 
Service Projects - Fundraising - Graeme Le Fevre: 
The St Vincent De Paul shop opening day was a great success - we provided the sausage sizzle as a community pro-
ject and made a profit of $200 in the process. Well done to those who manned the BBQ. 
The 'All About Babies' expo is on 11th August. We are providing services as another community project—2 shifts of 8 
people needed, and numbers will be taken next week. 
Co Treasurer Terry Crawford: 
We have been asked to again organise the toilet cleaning for the Red Hot Summer Concerts on 2nd November and 
26th January 2020. Income $1000 each event. 
Youth Services - Lance Pfeffer: 
National Youth Science Forum interviews on this weekend. Lance and Lara attending on behalf of the club. 
Rotary Youth Driver Awareness in on 15 - 28 October - same format as per previous years. Numbers to be sought. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+birthday+images&id=784A2B45190295DC6EA48D393BDE04D17D02131C&FORM=IQFRBA


LAST WEEK’S GUEST SPEAKERS 
Last week two of our newest Rotarians, Hayley Bartels and Catherine Quarrell  ad-
dressed our meeting under the banner of “The Rotarian Behind the Badge”. 
Hayley spoke first. 
She was born on Christmas Eve in Launceston. Shortly after, her family moved to Syd-
ney, as her dad was in the navy. In 1999 they returned to Launceston and Hayley 
attended Mayfield Primary School and the Brooks High School. 
She became a Girl Guide and travelled to Hong Kong on an exchange program. 
Hayley said that she loves travel and adventure. She undertook a travel and tourism 
course. Some of the adventure activities she has experienced include bungy jumping, 
caving, abseiling and parachuting. She also likes riding motor bikes. 

She has travelled to Abu Dhabi; Auckland, New Zealand; London, England; Dubai and Paris France. She has a 
young daughter. 
Sadly, at the end of her talk she announced to the club that, due to a change in family circumstances, she will 
be moving to Adelaide, so her short time in our club is coming to an end. We wish her well in this new phase in 
her life. 

Catherine Quarrell spoke about her life. She has two brothers and two sisters. 
She has a young son. 
She was born in Launceston  but has moved around quite a lot, having lived in eighteen 
different houses in Deloraine, Bridport and also Esperance and Perth in W.A. 
Her mother is a nurse and her father a policeman. Her family moved to W.A. when she 
was fourteen and stayed there for eight years after which they moved back to Launces-
ton. 
Catherine has worked in hospitality and retail and has also worked for Harrison Hum-
phries Real Estate. She joined LAFM two years ago. Catherine said she is glad to be in 
Rotary as it will give her an opportunity to contribute to the local community. 

 
AND FINALLY……. 
A pig makes an appointment to see his doctor because he is suffering from swine flu. 
The doctor examines him, gives him a leaflet for a nearby therapeutic spa and tells him to go there to relax and 
recoup his strength. 
When the pig arrives at the spa, the staff instruct him to lie in a shallow bath of salt and sugar. 
The pig does so. As he’s reclining back, he chuckles to himself and thinks, “What’s this supposed to do, cure 
me?” 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF KINGS MEADOWS PRESENTS 
THE LION KING. 

FUNDRAISING NIGHT AT STAR THEATRE 
TUESDAY  13TH AUGUST 2019. 

COCKTAIL 6.00 PM 
FILM STARTS 6.30 PM. 

COST $45.00 PER PERSON. 
TICKET INCLUDES HOT FINGER FOOD AND GLASS OF SPARKLING WINE. 

FOR TICKETS: www.startheatre.com.au  or phone 6333 1990 
This event is to assist the fundraising efforts of the Kings Meadows Rotary Club. 

STREET SWAGS 
Steve Gordon reports that our club has recently ordered 20 more Street Swags. 
The Street Swag people report that an increasing number of older women are becoming 
homeless.  They don’t want to get exposure, they don’t want to be taken to hospital with 
pneumonia, they don’t want to force themselves to stay awake through the night be-
cause they are too scared to go sleep. Our Street Swags will continue to provide a valua-
ble resource to those in our community who find themselves homeless. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Disney_The_Lion_King_2019.jpg


ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2019-2020 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
56th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.15 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2019-2020 

Mark Maloney 
Rotary Club of Decatur 

Alabama, USA 
 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2019-2020 

Michael Cooke 
Rotary Club of Claremont 

Email: tasdg20@gmail.com 
 

President: 
Harry Galea 

Tel: Home: 6391 1048 
Email: harry.galea57@gmail.com 

 
Secretary: 

Andrea Bartholemew 
Tel: 6344 3668 

Mob: 0400 030 660 
Email: secretary.southlaunceston 

@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Harry Galea. 
 
Past/Vice President: 
Krista Preece. 
 
Secretaries: 
Andrea Bartholemew. 
(Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Club Services 
Director: Les Baxter 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Delivery): 
Director: Nic Butler. 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Funding): 
Director: Graeme LeFevre. 
 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles. 
 
Rotary Foundation: 
Director: Josh De Groot. 
 
Vocational Projects: 
Director: Wayne Higgs. 
 
Youth Projects: 
Director: Lance Pfeffer.  
 
 
 

Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
   Dennis Tulk.   
 
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Toni Binns. 
 
History:     Bruce Burke, 
     Henry Harris. 
 
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Josh de Groot. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


